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Westward the Wagon!! 
 

Or in this case, northward? Well, actually from many years in storage in the basement to é.full-on display in the  

Depot!!  We are so very excited to have finally found a place to display this wonderful replica covered wagon, 

built in 2000 by SCHS volunteer extra-ordinary, Jack Hande.  It has been out and about a few times in the last     

19 years--but the fact that it had to be taken apart, its many pieces stacked in     

the basement, then put together again when neededé.well, I have to admit, the 

enthusiasm waned.  You can see by the photo, a bit of hard work.  Of course,  

the rewards were fantastic éé.see photos. 
 

Enter another SCHS volunteer extra-ordinary:  Larry Thomas. How about, he 

said, I take the wagon pieces to my house, put them together and you folks clean 

out the Depot so we can have  a place for it on ñpermanentò display.  AND we 

would be able to take it in and out using a ramp and the existing large access  

Depot doors.  We couldnôt think fast enough to say ñabsolutely not.ò We did 

whimper a little, though:  ñOh itôll never work,ò ñWhere will we put every-

thing?ò ñWho do you think you are?ò The usual stuff... But if truth be told, the 

idea    intrigued us.  We set to work.  (More photos on page 3é.)  Lots of work.  

Great volunteersðJudy and Gary Ohren and Norm English and Russ Gould and 

Chris, to name a few.  Larry had it ready to go for his 80th birthday party in Sep-

tember and this inspired us even more. 
 

In November of last year a willing (?) crew moved it in to the Depot.  Not a snap, 

but not horrible either. Since then we have spent many, many hours rearranging 

Depot displays, improving the Depot lighting and finding items to exhibit in the 

wagon.  Come the first weekend in March, all will be ready!!!!  
 

(More photos on page 3) 

Ready at Larryôs birthday party. Where will we put everything?? 
Jack Hande, Wagon Master! 

Hard, but rewarding work! 

Wagon on display! 
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Curatorôs Corner 
 

There have been so many busy activities in the museum since the last 

newsletter.  The covered wagon has been assembled, Larry has worked 

on lighting for the depot to spotlight the changes in the displays and 

cleaning has begun in order to be ready for opening the first weekend in 

March.   
 

Last fall we received a call from a student at the high school who was 

representing FBLA (Future Business Leaders of America) club.  She was 

asking if we would need volunteers to help at the museum since they needed to do some community service 

projects.  I am sure you could hear me shouting YES at the top of my voice.  We got a follow-up call before  

winter break and I set a date for them to come on Saturday, February 2nd.  Jamaica Leland came and we 

went to work cleaning as much of the museum as the two of us were able to do before she had to leave to 

also volunteer at the high school.  We were able to clean the entire upstairs, 

vacuum the carpet and the stairs as well as Homerôs room and the school-

room. When we had finished she asks me if it would be alright for her to 

come back to help in any job that we might have for her.  The answer was 

óyesô and as of this newsletter she will be returning, hopefully with a few 

more FBLA students to make the museum ship shape before our opening.  

We always hear how disconnected our youth of today seem to be, but I  

have never found that true and my faith has been renewed with Jamaicaôs 

smiling face.   
 

It was my pleasure to announce the SCHS  

volunteer of the year award to Tracy Duerst  

at the annual First Citizenôs Banquet on Satur-

day, February 16th.  Tracy is an amazing 

member of our board, but also wears the hat  

of treasurer.  Her management of funds and investments holds our museum 

together.  In my presentation I mentioned that she is the óglueô to the        

museum who literally ókeeps the lights on.ô Sitting and listening to all of the 

award winners I was struck with how many hours so many of our citizens 

give back to make Silverton what it is and just looking at what Tracy and 

Chris do for the museum they are at the top of the list.   
 

An article showcasing our display at Willamette Heritage was printed in the 

Statesman recently, please take some time to stop by and take a look.  From 

what I have been hearing, Silvertonôs Romance is the talk of the town! 

                         

      Judy 

 

Tracy Duerst (L) receives 2018 

Volunteer of the Year award 

from Chris Schwab at the  

Annual Meeting.. 

Special Membership Drive!!!! 
New members can join in 2019  

for $5.00!!   

Includes newsletter, unlimited visiting privileges,   

advance notice of special projects  

Tell your friends 
 

(Offer is good for 2019 only - regular rates will apply in 

January 2020) 
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Annual MeetingðJanuary 2019 
 

This yearôs annual meeting covering the activities for 2018, was held Saturday, January 19 at the Silverton 

Grange Hall. Almost 30 people attended as we reviewed projects, reported on our financial status and 

elected board members and officers for the upcoming terms. Returning board members Russ Gould, Fred 

Parkinson and Corey Christenson join our current Board membersðVictor MadgeðPresident, Norm Eng-

lishðPast-President, Gus FrederickðVice-President, Chris SchwabðSecretary, Tracy DuerstðTreasurer, 

Judy LoweryðCurator, Kathy HunterðMembership, and Ruth KaserðBoard member.  The fantastic 

Tracy Duerst was honored as Volunteer of the Year. Refreshments, special program and visiting followed 

the meeting.   

Program-- 

Michael Turner, who created the exceptional 

biographic video documentary on Vesper 

Geer in 2011, has followed up with a new 

short film, After the Life of Vesper Geer. 

Mike shared this new work with us.  In it he  

movingly documents the story of the birth of 

Vesperôs daughter - kept a secret  since 

World War II until recently. 

 

As usual, our annual meetings are so much more than reports and elections! 

Welcome Wagon!! 
 


